Dear Waterways:

Mort of Fishtales and Dan Casey suggested I write to you.

My name is Mitch and I have had a slip at Saquatucket for close to 30 years during which time I've owned 4 sailboats (32', 37' and two 41 footers). I sail year round on Nantucket Sound and am currently bringing my new boat, a Taswell 43 All Season, up from Annapolis.

I am on the waiting list for an Un-Attached C-Permit which will allow me to offer sailing charters from my current Recreational Slip. However, since there is only a single list, I have many years to wait.

I've discussed this matter with Mort and Dan and they both feel it merits considering splitting the list into two categories: power and sail.

I've also spoken with John, Bill and Michelle in the Harbormaster's office with favorable responses. In fact, they each tell me there are frequent requests for sailing charters and since Bob Rice of Sabbatical retired, the office feels it's unfortunate the harbor is unable to offer that service.

I look forward to having an opportunity to talk with you more about this matter.

Thank you, in advance, for your consideration.

Mitch Tishler